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ABSTRACT

Nuclear cytoplasmic ratio (NCR) is a marker of cell differenti-
ation relatively constant for every given kind of cell. In con-
nection with the previous quantitative study NCR of basic cell
types in human oviductal epithelium was studied. Samples of
fimbriae, ampulla and isthmus were processed by a routine
method for electron microscopy. Randomly chosen ultrathin sec-
tions with perpendicularly cut epithelium were photographed and
used for evaluation of ciliated (CC) and secretory (SC) cells.
Measurements of cellular and nuclear areas of CC a SC from all
three parts of oviducts were performed by means of digitalized
tablet and commercially available Sigma Scan 3.0 scientific
measurement program. Nuclear cytoplasmic ratios (NCR) were
calculated in cells which occupied the whole height of the
epithelium. Obtained data were analysed using a Student s
t-test (p = 0.05). Differences between CC and SC are signifi-
cant in fimbriae only, contrary to both others oviductal seg-
ments. The NCR values of CC differ significantly in all three
segments. The differences are nonsignificant for SC. Lower
values of NCR-CC in fimbriae comparing with all other cells may
be explained by structural changes of fimbrial CC during the
late luteal phase.
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INTRODUCTION

Oviducts are specialized organs for the fertilization of ovum,
nutrition and transport of early embryo into uterus. Oviducts
are lined with a simple columnar epithelium consisting of cili-
ated and secretory cells. Ciliated cells (CC) furnished with
numerous cilia take part in the movement of ovum and spermato-
zoa. Secretory cells (SC) are nonciliated cells, their product
is a kind of nutrient material for ovum as well as a substance
involved in capacitation of spermatozoa.
Nuclear cytoplasmic ratio (NCR) is believed to be constant for
every given cell type and is considered as a marker of cell
differentiation (Kam and White, 1992). Numerous studies dealing
with structural and functional changes of oviductal epithelium,
whereas little attention was paid to the quantitative descrip-
tion. As we studied the relative number of ciliated cells in
the epithelium of the human oviduct (Hach et al. 1986a,
1986b), we decided to follow NCR of both basic cell types in










